REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, October 10, 2019, at 9:00 a.m. in the second floor conference room of City Hall, 82 Main St., Hornell, NY.

PRESENT: Honorable John J. Buckley, Mayor, Commissioners Scott Richardson and Dave Parmley, Police Chief Ted Murray, Fire Chief Frank Brzozowski, Codes Officer Bud Burdett and Dep. City Clerk Tina Lee.

ALSO PRESENT: Chris Potter from the Spectator, Bill Dugan from WLEA, Kelly Argentieri and eight (8) Hornell High School students from the senior government class.

ABSENT:

By Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meeting held September 12, 2019 be approved as read.

Carried – Ayes all

By Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be approved as read.

Carried – Ayes all

RESOLUTIONS:

By: Richardson/ Parmley

RESOLVED, that the bid for the Monitors/Defibrillators & Accessories in the amount of \$137,266.14 be hereby awarded to Zoll Medical Corporation. Carried – Ayes All

By Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of \$282,921.70 be approved and paid as audited.

Carried – Ayes all

Miscellaneous:

Department heads gave brief updates on their departments.

- Chief Brzozowski elaborated on the Monitors from Zoll that they should be receiving by the end of October. Also, the Department of Public Safety will be conducting interviews this morning to fill a firefighter position.
- Bud Burdett, Codes Officer, reported on the increase in building permit activity, close to 200 so far this year. Also, the increase in the number of inspections for certificates of occupancy.
- Chief Murray reported that Seth Blanchard has been making progress with the K9 unit. Seth has been actively pursuing donations and the department needs to look into a designated vehicle for the unit.

By Richardson/Parmley

RESOLVED, that there being no further action, the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 am.

Carried – Ayes All

Respectfully submitted,
Tina Lee, Dep. City Clerk